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I am requesting to be placed on the agenda for the Committee of the Whole meeting on 

September 16, 2024. I will be sharing the results of our state testing from spring of 2024.  We 

are continuing to improve in many tested areas and improve our overall ranking within the Tri 

County. I look forward to sharing all of the test results but here are some areas of highlight: 

 

● All of the scores in areas tested in grades 3-11 in ELA, Math, Science and Social Studies 

are above the State average. 

● Our student achievement in grades third, fourth, sixth and seventh grade ELA and Math 

scores have increased year over year. 

● Our largest growth year over year was with eight grade PSAT ELA by 8%. 

● Our fifth and eighth grade social studies scores increased and are all above the state 

average. 

● Our eighth and eleventh grade science scores have increased and are all above the state 

average. 

● Third grade ELA and fourth grade math are in the top 10 for the Tri-County.  (LPS is #9 in 

3rd gr ELA; #11 in 3rd grade Math; #13 in 4th gr ELA & #7 in 4th gr Math)  

● Eighth grade math achievement decreased year over year, but LPS improved our ranking 

in the Tri-County.  

● We improved our Tri-County ranking in 13 tested areas. 

 

Areas which need continued focus and improvement are:  

● Student achievement scores in Fifth Grade ELA and Math  

● 11th grade SAT scores in Math and ELA 


